`PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 26th AUGUST 2020

Date:                                            Wednesday 26th August 2020
Meeting Commenced:               5.30 pm

Members Present:                       LV                                                                                                   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      BW

                                                      HW

                                                      Dr RP

                                                      NP (Part)

Introduction: NP had arranged the meeting, which was a 'virtual' meeting using 'Zoom' phone /computer technology. She introduced the meeting. The participants were in their own locations to comply with social distancing protocols in the on going Covid emergency. It was agreed, particularly as only a limited time was available, that the discussion would focus on urgent current matters and or a general update from Dr P during the lockdown.
Surgery access and opening hours: Dr RP said that the surgery had had to adapt to comply with the Covid protocols. The open clinic each weekday morning had been suspended. That would be the position for the forseeable future. All patients requiring services had now to telephone the surgery. They would be triaged and called back by a nurse or the doctor. Many matters were successfully concluded by those telephone consultations. Where the nurse or doctor needed to see an image – of a rash or lump, for example – it was possible for a picture to be sent via a secure link. It would soon be possible for video consultation to take place via an 'Accurax' link. Where a face to face meeting was essential, those were being arranged for afternoons. To comply with protocols and to minimise the risk of Covid infection to both patients and staff, only a limited number of face to face meetings with the doctor (currently two or three) could take place each day. 

However, routine blood tests were being conducted in the surgery by appointment by the medical staff. Patients were temperature checked before entering the surgery. Only one person had been declined access and sent home after an high temperature had been noted. Child immunisation was also still being carried out. 

Members greatly appreciated the surgery's response to the Covid emergency and understood the need for the measures which were being taken.

Local Covid testing: Dr RP said some 400 Covid tests had been undertaken. No patient had tested positive.

BAME Covid risk: It is now recognised that BAME (Black and Minority Ethnic) people are at greater risk of Covid infection than the general population. Dr RP said an information leaflet on Covid prevention had been sent to some two to three hundred BAME people on the patient list.

Shielding:  Dr RP said that shielding had applied for 12 weeks from the first week of March to older people and to others with medical conditions which increased their vulnerability to Covid. Although the peak rates of infection might have eased, it was still important for those most at risk to maintain vigilance. 

Flu vacinnation programme:  Dr RP said that while Covid and seasonal flu were different infections, there was a serious risk to patients if they contracted both simultaneously or sequentially. There was a risk too of NHS resources being put under great strain if a significant winter flu epidemic coincided with an upsurge in Covid infections. So,this season, the annual flu vaccination programme had particular urgency, but had to take place with the on going Covid restrictions still in place.The national target is to double the total number of vaccinations and for 75% of the over 65 year olds to be vaccinated. (Last year the target for the over 65's was 60%.) The age qualification for free vaccination is reduced to 50 years. Priority will be given to that increased group of older people and to other vulnerable groups.

NHS were giving guidelines about how surgeries should conduct this season's vaccination programme. They asked that sufficient space should be provided to maintain social distancing protocols. A great deal of PPE (Personal Protective Equipment) needed to be on hand for those conducting the vaccinations and special arrangements needed to be made to cope with the volume of patients without increasing the risk of Covid infection.
Those are particular challenges for a small surgery with very limited space, a small staff and a patient list containing many older and vulerable people. Dr RP asked the group for their thoughts on what could be done.

HW sugested that an approach might be made to Castledown School to see if they would be prepared to allow the surgery to use ther school hall for a vaccination clinic. The hall was large and had access ways allowing a seperate entrance and exit for attendees. JM agreed and said Saturday sessions would allow cleaning on the Sunday before children returned on the Monday. HW said she would contact Castledown.

Other potential venues were mentioned including the West Hill Community Centre on Bembrook Road and The Bridge on Priory Road. 

Dr RP said that the NHS guidedance suggested that vaccination of patients while they sat in their own car in a car park could be an effective way of getting an increased number of vaccinations done whilst minimising the potential for Covid transmission. The problem for our surgery was that the surgery had no car park and Priory Road was very congested indeed. GM suggested that the council had power to suspend parking (which they regularly did on request for householders arranging removal vans, etc). They might allow three or four car lengths to be coned off in front of the surgery. But even if that were possible, particularly once the weather started to deteriorate, there would be difficulty for staff in administering the vaccinations and completing the administrative record in the open air. 

The current guidelines say that there is no requirement for changing gloves for flu vaccinations.

Only mask and hand sanitizer or hand wash is enough to vaccinate

Dr RP showed a leaflet already in preparation for those attending an open vaccination clinic to give their details to one of the surgery's administrative staff while one of the medically qualified staff performed the vaccinations. That would increase throughput. 

As well as at any special clinic which might be arranged, vaccinations would be performed at the surgery (additional staff training had taken place to increase those qualified to do this), but there was a clear problem with the very small amount of space in the surgery. Possibly as few as five to ten people could be vaccinated each afternoon. Hence the urgent need for additional arrangements.

Members appreciated the difficulty of the situation. 

The vaccination programme would start in September. It was agreed that the next PPG meeting should be before the end of September to allow developments to be discussed.

Meeting ended: At approximately 6.10 pm.

Date of next Meeting: 16th September at 5 pm
